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Message from Victoria 

It would be great to know what you are up to for Children in 

Need, please send us your photos for Facebook/Instagram.  Our 

Bordon Rainbows are having a supercharged make-athon mixed 

with balloon-bounce-athon, while the Brownies are having an 

Active-athon where they are jogging, hopping, jumping, walking, 

skipping with yoga mixed between each one.  It's definitely going 

to be alot-athon going on in the village that night!  Children in 

Need directly benefits our Region, which has helped out units 

within Hampshire East, so it's a great cause to get behind and 

have fun with your units.  Plus, there is a badge! 

 

Victoria Ling-White 

County Commissioner 
 
email:  victoriahecc@outlook.com 

 

 

Region Trainings 
Available to book through Region 

website: https://www.girlguidingsouthwestevents.co.uk/all-

forthcoming-events 
 
Safe Space 3 
Monday 14th November 6.30pm to 9.30pm 
Wednesday 23rd November 6.30pm to 9.30pm 
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Thursday 1st December 6.30pm to 9.30pm 
Saturday 3rd December 6.30pm to 9.30pm  

 

Region Welcome to Girlguiding Event 

7th December - Region have sent invitations to new 

volunteer members directly to the Zoom welcome event. 

Grants/Fundraising List 
Do you have any success stories about grants 

you have applied for this year or previously?  We 

would like to put together a local Hampshire East 

list for our volunteers and advertise within the 

newsletters. 

 

Please email Louise any information or photos 

you might have 

to:fundraisingandgrants@ggswe.org.uk 

 

 

Night with the Tigers 
Region have teamed up with Dartmoor Zoological Society to bring your Unit an exciting opportunity to 

'Snooze at the Zoo'!  This event will be open to Brownies, Guides and Rangers (Leader ratios 

apply).  Open for bookings from 5pm on 13th November 2022.  Dates will be: 
 
30th May 2023 to 31 May 2023 
31st May 2023 to 1st June 2023 
1st June 2023 to 2nd June 2023 

 

 

UK Parliament Week 14th to 20th November 

2022 
There is still an opportunity to sign up for 

Parliament week 

via https://www.ukparliamentweek.org/en/ 

County Directory 
Just a reminder you can access any of the county 

team via the Directory tab in GO. 

 

 

Expenses Claim Form 
The expenses claim form has been updated and added to the County website.  Please use this updated 

form for any expenses you have incurred.  Old versions of the expenses form will no longer be accepted.  

 

Anyone (Advisers, Coordinators etc) who has incurred any expenses [county] and has yet to claim, please 

ensure you complete and send in your forms no later than Sunday 18th December 2022.  Click on the 

button below to access the updated form. 

County Expenses Claim Form 
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Long Service Awards 

Congratulations to the following Leaders and Unit Helpers on gaining their long service awards: 

 

SW Region - 3 Year Award 

Melanie Barnett - Petersfield 

 

5 Year Service Award 

Angela Stapley - Horndean 

Cerys Rogers - Portsmouth South 

Charlotte May - Fareham 

Ellie Bird - Bere Forest 

Emily Hensnan - Fareham 

Fiona Linsread - Horndean 

Gayle Gregson - Petersfield 

Gemma Murray - Portsmouth South 

Grace Parker - Meon Valley 

Jade Hallitt - Havant 

Jane Moss - Portsmouth North 

Katharine Lovegrove - Horndean 

Kelly Miles - Fareham 

Kelly Munro - Gosport South 

Leah Varty - Gosport North 

Lily Smith - Meon Valley 

Melanie Dann - Portsmouth North 

Mollie Munday - County 

Rosanna Gray - Petersfield 

 

10 Year Service Award 

Alison Maguire - Titchfield 

Clair Allen - Gosport North 

Gill Hepple - Bere Forest 

Jasmine Truong - Gosport South 

Julie Neil - Portsmouth North 

Karen Stocker-Buckell - Fareham 

Kat Seaton - Portsmouth North 

Rachel Francis - Fareham 

 

20 Year Service Award 

Debs Downie - Titchfield 



 

Hilary Tucker - Meon Valley 

Laura Pratt - Portsmouth South 

Liz Dunning - Fareham 

Marie Miller - Gosport South 

Yvonne Bough - Horndean 

 

Hero Award 

Congratulations to Phoebe Burr from Fareham Division who has been presented with a Hero Award. 

 

Leadership Qualification  

Congratulations to the following leaders on gaining their Leadership Qualification:  

Fran White [module 1 Rangers] - Portsmouth North  

Kate Marsh [modules 1-4 Brownies & module 1 Guides] - Bere Forest 

Maria Calway-Kennedy [module 1 Rangers] - Bere Forest 

Rachel Everett [module 1 Rainbows] - Petersfield 

Vilma Cooke [module 1 Rangers & module 4] - Bere Forest 

 

 

 

Dates for your Diary 
2022 
  

 

 

  

 

 

  Come and join us on Facebook! 

Keep up with the latest news from 

Girlguiding Hampshire East 

 

 

You are receiving this email because you are a leader of Girlguiding Hampshire East and it contains information 

relevant to your role. 
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